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A regular meeting of the Board of AldermaD_ of the Town of 
Carrboro was held on July 24, 1984 at 7:30 p.m. In the Town 
Hall Board Room, the regular place of meetIng. 

Present and presidIng: 

Mayor James V. Porto, Jr. 
Aldermen Joyce Garrett 

John Boone 
JIm White 
Zona Norwood 
Doug Anderson 

Town Manager Robert W. Morgan 
Town Clerk Sarah C. Williamson 
Town Attorney MIchael B. Brough 

Absent: 

Alderman HIlliard Caldwell 

PUBLIC HEARING/LAND USE ORDINANCE AMENDMENT/CHANGE IN BIGHI­
Of-WAY WIDTH EQR LOCAL BOADS 

The administration requested that the right-of-way width for 
local roads and strets be changed from 60 feet to 50 feet, 
providIng the streets have curb and gutter. 

Mr. Morgan explaIned that due to an!error In publIcation of 
the notIce of tonight's hearing, the admInIstration 
recommended that thIs public hearing be continued on 
September 11, 1984. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY DOUG ANDERSON 
THAT THIS PUBLIC HEARING BE CONTINUED ON SEPTEMBER '" 1984. 
VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

PUBLIC HEAB1NGLLAND USE ORDINANCE MAP AMENDMENT/YAGGY IRACI 

The adm I nstrat Ion recommended that a po.rt I on of the Yeggy 
Tract In downtown Carrboro be rezoned from B-1 and R-7.5 to 
R-3. 

Jerry Davenport, the town's planner, stated that the Blue 
RIbbon Downtown RevitalIzation Task Force has recommended 
that commerctal development be focused around the Carr MIl I 
Mal I and 100 block of Main Street and that the town pursue 
hIgh densIty reldentfal development and redevelopment of the 
areas near the downtown. RezonIng this property as requ'9sted 
would accomplish this goal, except that the adminIstration 
believes that the R-S.I.R. provIsions need substantial 
revision to brIng them in Ifne w.lth the developlJlg pellcles. 

William Gattis questioned whether this rezonIng would 
negatively Impact on the property values of surroundIng 
property In the Eugene Street area. 

MOTION-WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY DOUG ANDERSON 
THAT THE PUBIC HEARING BE CLOSED AS NO ONE ELSE WISHED TO 
SPEAK. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

MOTtON WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY DOUG ANDERSON 
THAT THE ORDINANCE ENTITLED, "AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE 
OFFICIAL ZONING MAP OF THE TOWN OF CARRBORO TO CHANGE THE 
ZONING OF PART OF A PARCEL OF LAND OWNED BY THE YAGSY 
CORPORATION AND LOCATED IN DOWNTOWN CARRBORO SOUTH OF MAIN 
STREET (BEING PART OF PROPERTY REFERENCED BY TAX MAP 99, 
BLOCK 0, LOT 19) FROM B-1 AND R-7.5 TO R-3" BE ADOPTED. 
YOTE: AFFIRMATIVE FOUR, NEGATIVE ONE (GARRETT) 

******************** 

eW3J..lC, H'EAR ING/CONO I T I ONAL USE PERM IT AME,NDME,HI REQUEST/CABR 
M.LLJ... 
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Dr. J.W. French and Patricia Ann French have applied for a 
condItional use permIt amendment which would allow con­
structIon of a 33,600 square foot freestanding offIce and 
retaIl buildIng, a 5,200 square foot freestadlng storage 
building, and a 180 square foot addition to the southwest 
corner of the existIng Carr Mil I structure. The property Is 
IdentifIed as Tax Map 93, Block A, Lot 14 and Is zoned 
Buslness-l. 

Greg Shepard, Zoning AdmInIstrator, was sworn In. Mr. 
Shepard gave a brief description of the proposed development. 
Mr. Shepard stated tht the admInIstratIon was recommendIng 
denial of the 5,200 square foot storage bul I~fng for the 
followIng reasons: (1) The developer has not submItted the 
detalted Informatton on exIstIng stormwater and draInage 
facilIties and detal led informatton on proposed changes In 
existing stormwater and drainage facilitIes; and (2) The area 
proposed for construction of the storage building Is a storm­
water detensIon area whIch is a part of the stormwater 
management plan for the Carr MI II and perhaps other 
properties and without the Information on the amount of flow, 
use of swales or pipes, and specIfic details on location, 
slzesand constructIon specIfIcations, the staff cannot 
determine that the building Is sIted or sized correctly nor 
that the proposal Is In complIance with Section 15-262 
15-263 of the Land Use OrdInance. 

Mr. Shepard stated that the adminIstratIon was recommending 
approval of the conditional use permtt amendment for the 
33,600 square foot freestandIng office and retai I buIldIng 
and the 780 square foot addItIon to the exIstIng Carr Mil I 
structure with the following conditions: (1) That If changes 
in permissible uses occur whIch requIre addItIonal parkIng In 
access of a 10% devIation from the presumptive parkIng 
standards, the developer shall be requIred to provide the 
parking spaces required by the applicable permitted uses; (2) 
That the freestanding buIldIng is either fully sprinkled or 
that the north wal I is constructed to specIficatIons for a 
four hour fire ratIng (this was only a suggestIon and not 
intended to be a condition); (3) That the developer submit a 
detal led landscape plan for the courtyard area and foundation 
plantIngs around the freestanding office and retal I but Idlng 
to the staff and Appearance Commission for revIew and 
approval prior to the Issuance of a building permIt; (4) That 
the fIve oak trees specifIed to be planted In the lawn area 
shall be a minimum of four Inches fn caliper at the tIme of 
planting; (5) That acceptance of this permit amendment wi II 
automatlcal ly revoke the conditional use permit granted 
6/28/83 for a 23,100 square foot freestanding office building 
and the conditional use permIt granted 1/24/84 for two 
addItions to the existing structure total ling approximately 
18,100 square feet; and (6) That an area along the eastern 
property line, which Is a mInimum of 8 feet wIde, be reserved 
for future constrctlon of a bicycle/pedestrian facility by
others. 

Oal I DIxon, the developer's archItect, was sworn tn. Mr. 
Dixon stated that the storage but Idlng was not essentIal to 
the proJect. 

Dr. J.W French, the developer, was sworn in. Dr. French 
stated that he had done as much as he could to save tbe trees 
around Carr Mil I sInce he had been the owner of this 
property, In fact, he has Just had an arbor 1st on the 
property who had said there a good posslbt Itty that three 
additIonal trees are presently dying. Dr. French stated that 
he dId not think bJcycJsts wI II use the proposed route and 
requested that he be allowed to plant two Inch trees Instead 
of four Inch trees. 

Jay Bryan, resIding at 301 Oak Avenue, was sworn In. Mr. 
Bryan spoke in favor of this project In that It Is an effort 
to revItalize the downtown but spoke against the project tn 
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that It wll I take away from the exIsting green space around 
the Carr Mil I Mal I. 

Roy WII liford, Planning DIrector, wa~ sworn In. Mr. 
Williford stated that the Downtown RevItalIzatIon Task Force 
had reco.mended the proposed· blkepath. 

Blair Pol lock, was worn tn. Mr. Pollock spoke In favor of 
the proposed blkepath. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONED BY ZONA NORWOOD 
THAT THE PUBLIC HEARING BE CLOSED AS NO ONE ELSE WISHED TO 
SPEAK. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JIM WHITE AND SECONDED BY JOHN BOONE THAT, 
YES, THE APPLICATION IS COMPLETE EXCEPT FOR THE REQUESTED 
STORAGE BUILDING. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JIM WHITE AND SECONDED BY JOHN BOONE THAT, 
YES, THE APPLIATION COMPLIS WITH ALL APPLICABLE REQUIREMENTS 
OF THE LAND USE ORDINANCE, EXCEPT FOR THE REQUESTED STORAGE 
BUILDING. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JI~ WHITE AND SECONDED BY JOHN BOONE THAT 
THE APPLICATION IS GRANTED, EXCEPT FOR THE REQUESTED STORAGE 
BUILDING, SUBJECT TO THE FOLLOWING CONDITIONS: 

(1) THE APPLICANT SHALL COMPLETE THE DEVELOPMENT STRICTLY IN 
ACCORDANCE WITH THE PLANS SUBMITTED TO AND APPROVED BY THIS 
BOARD, A COpy OF WHICH IS FILED IN THE CARRBORO TOWN HALL. 
ANY DEVIATIONS FROM OR CHANGES IN THESE PLANS MUST BE POINTED 
OUT SPEOIFICALLY TO THE ADMINISTRATOR IN WRITING AND SPEC1FIC 
WRITTEN APPROVAL OBTAINED AS PROVIDED IN SECTION 15-64 OF THE 
LAND USE ORDINANCE. 

(2) IF ANY OF THE CONDITIONS AFFIXED HERETO OR ANY PART 
THEREOF SHALL BE HELD INVALID OR VOID, ·THEN THIS PERMIT SHALL 
BE VOID AND OF NO EFFECT. 

(3) THAT IF CHANGES IN PERMISSIBLE USES OCCUR WHICH REQUIRE 
ADDITIONAL PARKING IN EXCESS OF 10% DEVIATION FROM THE 
PRESUMPTIVE PARKING STANDARDS; THE DEVELOPER SHALL BE 
REQUIRED TO PROVIDE THE PARKING SPACES REQUIRED BY THE 
APPLI CABLE PERM ITTED, --USES. 

(4) THT THE DEVELOPER SUBMIT A DETAILED LANDSCAPE PLAN FOR 
THE COURTYARD AREA AND FOUNDATION PLANTINGS AROUND THE FREE­
STANDING OFFICE AND RETAIL BUILDING TO THE STAFF AND 
APPEARANCE COMMISSION FOR REVIEW AND APPROVAL PRIOR TO THE 
ISSUANCE OF A BUILDING PERMIT. 

(5) THAT THE FIVE OAK TREES SPECIFIED TO BE PLANTED IN THE 
LAWN AREA SHALL BE A MINIMUM OF FOUR INCHES IN CALIPER AT THE 
TIME OF PLANTING. 

(6) THAT ACCEPTANCE OF THIS PERMIT AMENDMENT WILL AUTO­
MATICALLY REVOKE THE CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT GRANTED ON 
6/28/83 FOR ,A 23,100 SQUARE FOOT FREE-STANDING OFFICE 
BUILDING· AND THE CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT GRANTED ON 1/24/84 
FOR TWO ADDITIONS TO THE EXISTING STRUCTURE TOTALLING 
APPROXIMATELY 18,100 SQUARE FEET. 

(7) THAT AN AREA ALONG THE EASTERN PROPERTY LINE, WHICH IS A 
MINIMUM OF EIGHT FEET WIDE, -BE RESERVED FOR FUTURE 
CONSTRUCTION OF A BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN FACILITY BY OTHERS, SO 
LONG AS IT IS IN THE DEVELOPER'S AUTHORITY TO DO SO. 

VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

****************** 

fUBLIC .HEARJNGLCQNQITIONAL USE eERMIT BEQUESI/CARRBORO
SQUARE 
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Midstates Group, Inc. of Atlanta, Georgia has appl red for a 
conditIonal use permit which would al low construction of 216 
codomfntum dwel lIng unIts on a 19-7 acre parcel located south 
of Roberson Street between Maple Avenue and Eugene Street. 
The p'arcel Is Identified as Tax Map 99, Block 0, part of lot 
19 and Is presently zoned combination of both B~slness-l and 
ResidentJal-7.5. 

Greg Shepard, ZonIng Admlntstator, was sworn' in. Mr. Shepard 
presented a brIef review of the proposed project. Mr. 
Shepard stated that the administratIon was recommendIng 
approval of the condItIonal use permit, conditioned' on the 
Board of Aldermen's approval of the ZonIng Map am.ndment for 
this property, and subject to the fol lowing conditions: (1) 
That additional sidewalks are required to provide pedestrIan 
access from al I parking spaces to dwel lIng units; (2) That 
curb and gutter and dumpster pad construction are In 
accordance with Town standard specifIcations; (3) That the 
developer submtt a detailed landscape plan for rev'lew and 
approval by the staff and Appearance Commisslon prior to the 
,Issuance of a building permit; (4) That all water 11nes whIch 
serve fire hydrants shal be insta11ed as 8-fnch lines to 
provide adequate fire protectIon} (5) That the proposd grass 
surfaced recreation area shal I be required to be developed' as 
an active recreatIon facility approved by the Recreation 
Director; (6) That the proposed emergecy access drIve align 
with the proposed access easement to the Rogers-Trfem 
property; (7) That the proposed project signs loated at the 
corner of Roberson and Main and Roberson and Scarborough 
shall not be permitted} (8) That the developer shal I be 
required to submIt detailed construction drawfngs of the 
proposed retaining wall and detailed hydrological 
calculations of the flow of the drainage channel adjacent to 
BuIldings Band C for review and approval by the town's 
consulting engineer prior to the InitIation of construction. 
In addition, hydologlcal calculatIons shal .. also be provIded 
for the entire project for revIew and approval by the town's 
consulting engineer prIor to the Inlttatlon of constructIon; 
(9) That the access road from Roberson to the northern side 
of Building A be constructed to col lector road standards, 
Including 5 foot bicycle/pedestrian lanes on each side and a 
sidewalk on the eastern stde. 

Mr. Shepard stated that the PlannIng Board was recommending 
approval of the conditional use permIt with the fol lowing 
condItions: (1) That a phasIng pJan be provIded wIth a 
schedule of Inltiatfon and completion of each phase; (2) That 
the number of unIts be 216; (3) That a recreatIon area 
calculation be provided and the proposed active recreatIon 
facIlities be IndIcated; (4) The loop turn-around near the 
southern end of the property must have a minImum diameter of 
70' for emergency vehIcle egress and Ingress and dumpster 
collection; (5) Show standard detat Is for curb and gutter, 
streets, and sidewalks; (6) ProvIde a street name and address 
system; (7) Indicate appropriate utilItIes} (8) Show dumpster 
pad locatIons and dumpster screening; (9) Show 429 parking 
spaces; (10) That fire lane striping Is provided In 
accordance wIth the Town Code; (11) That the recommendatIon 
of the town's consulting engIneer are considered for 
revIsions to the plans} (12) Provide Information to IndIcate 
the proposed alIgnment of the private road with Roberson 
Street; (13) Provide bIcycle path connectIon from wlthtn 
project to the existIng bicycle faci Iity along the railroad 
spur; (14) That metes and bounds descriptIon of property 'Is 
provided. 

Mr. Shepard stated that the Appearance Commission was 
recommending approval of the condItional use permit with the 
following condItIons: (1) In addItion to the areas noted to 
remain undIsturbed on submitted Plan Z-2, the two remainIng 
undisturbed areas along the northwest boundary of the site 
shal I be matntaned at a mInImum of 40' tn width with the 
exception of the two remainIng undisturbed area near the 
Farmers' Market, this area shal I be maintaIned at a minImum 
of the equivalent of a Type "A" screen; (2) AI I areas to 
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remaIn undisturbed shal I be delineated and protected by the 
erection of wooden barrIers. If dfsturbed~ these areas shal I 
be replaced and maIntaIned as a double Type "AU screen; (3) 

AI I dumpsters shall be screened by erecting a cedar fence­
around each dumpster; (4) AI I paved areas shal I be curbed; 
(5) The emergency access area, the area connecting Rand Road 
wIth proposed parkIng lots, shall be constructed of 
turfstone. 

Mr. Shepard stated that the TransportatIon AdvIsory Board was 
recommendIng approval of the condItIonal use permIt wIth the 
followtng condItIons: (1) The fitness trail shown In the 
plans should be developed as a bikeway wIth a more 
appropriate surface and maintaIned by the homeowners 
assocIation; (2) The Town of Carrboro should be gIven an 
easement to the bikeway to connect It to future bikeways at 
nearby developments; (3) The fitness traIt/bikeway should be 
extended wIth a loop at each end, as shown In the orIginal 
plan; (4) The developer should agree to provide bus stop 
shelters at the FranklIn Street Extension; (5) The developer 
should provide sIdewalk acess to the Main Street bus stop. 

DavId WillIams, representing the developer, was sworn fn. 
Mr. WI I Iiams stated that the project Is screened very wei I 
from the existing neighborhood, that the developer would be 
wIllIng to deed the necessary easement to the town for the 
construction of the Franklin Street ExtensIon. Mr. Williams 
requested that sIdewalks be approved as shown on the site 
plan; that the developer feels a need for project signs as 
proposed for dIrectIonal purposes; and that an appraIsal had 
been done whIch showed that the property values of adjoInIng 
propertIes should increase as a result of this project. 

WillIam Gattis was sworn In. Mr. Gattis, speaking on b.half 
of the residents of Eugene Street/Guthrie Avenue area, 
expressed his concern that thIs project will Increase 
property values of adjoining property~ as a result, 
IncreasIng property taxes. Mr. GattIs also stated his 
concern that approval of this project will set the FranklIn 
Street Extension In place. 

Lee Corum, representing Rogers-Trlem, was sworn In. Mr. 
Corum expressed his concern over the affects of this project 
on Increased ran-off and floodIng of the Rogers-Trlem 
property. 

Roy Wi 1.llford, PlannIng Director, was sworn In. Mr. 
Wi Illford stated that thIs project would rncrease traffic by 
approxImately 1400 trips per day. 

Jay Bryan was sworn In. Mr. Bryan expressed his concern that 
the town was caterIng to non-permanent residents and that the 
proposed screening wll I not screen noIse. 

MOTION WAS ~ADE BY JOHN BOONE THAT THE PUBLIC HEARtNG BE 
CLOSED. MOTION DIED FOR THE LACK OF A SECOND. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY DOUG ANDERSON THAT THE PUBLIC HEARING BE 
CONTINUED ON SEPTEMBER 11, 1984. MOTION DIED FOR THE LACK OF 
A SECOND. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY JOYCE GARRETT 
THAT THE PUBLIC HEARING BE CLOSED. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE THREE, 
NEGATIVE TWO (WHITE, ANDERSON) 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY ZONA NORWOOD 
T".T~ YES, THE APPLICATION IS COMPLETE. YOTE: AFFIRMATIVE 
A(l 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY JOYCE GARRETT 
THAT, YES, THE APPLICATION COMPLIES WITH ALL APPLICABLE 
REQUIREMENTS OF THE LAND USE ORDINANCE, WITH THE EXCEPTION OF 
THE OFF-PREMISES SIGN. YOTE: AFFIRMATYE ALL 
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MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY ZONA NORWOOD 
THAT THE APPLICATION BE GRANTED, SUBJECT TO THE FOLLOWING 
CONDITIONS: 

(1) 
strictly 
approved 

The applicant 
In accordance 
by thts Board, 

shall complete the development 
wIth the plans submItted to and 

a copy of whIch Is fIled In the 
Carrboro Town Hal I. Any deviations from or changes In these 
plans must be pointed out specIfically to the adminIstrator 
tn writing and specIfic written approval obtained as provided 
In Section 15-64 of the tand use ordInance; 

(2) If any of the conditions affixed hereto or any part 
thereof shal I be held Invalid or void, then thIs permit Sh81 I 
be void and of no effect; 

(3) That additional sidewalks be requIred to provide 
pedestrian access from al I parking spaces to dwel ring units; 

(4) That the curb and gutter and the dumspter pad be 
constructed In accordance with Town standard specifIcations 
and approval by the PublIc Works DIrector; 

(5) That the developr submit a detal led landscape plan 
for review and approal by the town staff and Appearance 
CommissIon prior to the Issuance of a but Idlng permit or the 
Initiation of any clearing or grading work, whichever occurs 
first; 

(6) That the proposed emergency acces drive alIgn with 
the proposed access easement on the Rogers-Trlem property; 

(7) That the proposed project signs located at the 
corner of Roberson Street and MaIn Street and Roberson and 
Scarborough Streets shal I not be permitted; 

(8) The developer shal I be required to submit detailed 
construction drawings of the proposed retaining wall and 
detailed hydrological calculatIons of the flow of the 
draInage channel adjacent to BuIldings Band C for revIew and 
approval by the town's consultIng engineer prior to the 
fnltlatlon of construction. In addition, hydologlcal 
calculatIons shal I also be provIded or the entire project for 
review and approval by the town's consulting engineer prior 
to the fnltlation of constructIon; 

(9) That to the extent It Is within the developer's 
authority to do so, the access road from Roberson Street to 
the northern side of BuIldIng A be constructed to collector 
road standards, Including fIve foot blcyce/pedestrfan lanes 
on each side and a sidewalk on the eastern sIde; 

(10) In additIon to the areas noted to remaIn 
undIsturbed on submItted Plan Sheet Z-2, the area adjoinIng 
the Farmers' Market shall be maintaIned at a mInimum of the 
equivalent of a Type "A" screen; 

(11) That al I areas to remarn undisturbed sha1 I be 
delineated and protected by the erectIon of wooden barrIers. 
If dIsturbed, these areas shall be replaced and maintaIned as 
a double Type "A" screen; 

(12) If possIble, the developer shal I provIde bus stop 
shelters at the FranklIn Street ExtensIon; and 

(13) If possible, the developer shal I provide sldewa1k 
access to the Main Street bus stop. 

VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE FOUR, NEGATIVE ONE (WHITE) 

********************** 

PUBLIC HEARING/CONDITIONAL USE PERMI! REQUEST/OAKBRJDGE 
SUBDIYISIOli 
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Wh Jte Oak Propert Ies, Inc. he's app I led for a conditional use 
permit which would al low constructIon of an arcbltecturally 
Integrated subdivision of 14 lots on a 3.32 acre site located 
on the south side of HIgh Street. The propertyls zoned 
Resldentlal-10 and Is IdentIfied as Tax Map 103, Btock A, 
Lots 6 and 33. 

Mr. Greg Shepard, Zoning Administrator, was sworn In. Mr. 
Shepard explained the proposed project. Mr. Shepard stated 
that the admInistration was recommending approval of the 
project, condItioned on the Board's approval of the Land Use 
Ordinance amendment whIch would allow "local" streets to be 
built In a 50 foot right-of-way. Mr. Shepard stated that the 
adminIstration also recommended the fol lowing condItIons be 
attached to the permit: (1) That the name of the subdIvision 
Is changed sInce It Is phonetically sImilar to other Carrboro 
developments; (2) That the applicant submit elevation 
drawings for each buildIng to the staff and Appearance 
Commission for review and approval prior to the Issuance of a 
building permIt for each lot; (3) That the applicant submit a 
detailed screenng and landscaping plan to the staff and 
Appearance CommIssIon for review and approval prior to the 
Issuance of a building permit; (4) That the front property 
lines are focated at the assumed right-of-way requIred for a 
"local street"; (5) That the proposed sidewalk on the 
southern side of the proposed private road Is requIred to be 
a four foot wide sidewalk built to Town standards; (6) That 
the proposed driveways will encompass an area large enough to 
accommodate a minimum of two parking spaces; (7) Submit a 
stormwater management plan for review and approval by the 
town's consulting engIneer prior to InitIatIon ,of 
construction. 

Mr. Shepard stated that the PlannIng Board was recommending 
approval of the project wIth a recommendation to the Board of 
Aldermen that the road through the subdIvIsIon be al lowed 
accordIng to the construction standards and that the 
screenIng, fencIng, and landscapIng requIrements along the 
road be Incorporated In this project. 

Mr. Shepard stated that the TransportatIon AdvIsory Board was 
recommendIng approval of the project subject to the fol lowing 
conditIons: (1) That the pedestrJan,easement shown on the 
plans be widened to Include a separate blkelane wIth an 
approprIate bard surfce to e chosen by the developer; (2) 
That the pedestrian easement be connected wIth an tnternal 
sIdewalk system along the west sIde of the private street 
extendIng from the present easement to the cul-de-sac; (3) 
That thIs Internal sidewalk be tn keeping with the natural 
setting, perhaps tImber-edged with pIne bark surface, but 
gravel is unacceptable; and (4) That the ordlnaBce deatlng 
with private street rights-of-way be Interpreted to Include 
private streets wIth 50 foot rIghts-of-way. 

Mr. Shepard stated that the Appearance Commission was 
recommending approval of the conditIonal use permft wIth the 
followIng conditIons: (1) That all proposed fencfag be 
deleted and ,replaced wIth "Type A" vegetative screenIng 
except fo'1 the fence on the south stde of the property 
adjOinIng 'urganus property; (2) That street trees shall be 
planted along the private road every 40 feet on alternatIng 
sides; (3) That all exIstIng tres specIfied to remaIn must be 
replaced If lost due to construction; (4) That a proposed sgn 
shall be routed or painted WOOd; and (5) That the applicant 
submit elevatIon drawings for each buIldIng to the Appearance 
CommissIon for review and approval prIor to Issuance of a 
bui Idlng permit for each lot. 

Phil lip Post, the developer's engineer, was sworn In. Mr. 
Post explaIned the proposed drainage Improvements along 
Hillsborough Road proposed by D.O.T. and stated that the 
developer would perform the necessary draInage Improvements 
to the E I I-ad t 5 property. 
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Eric Neville, resIdIng at 401 KIt Isborough Road, was sworn 
In. Mr. Nevil Ie asked the Board to address the drainage 
problems and requestd that fencing be Installed behind hIs 
property. 

Lula ElladJs was sworn In. Ms. Elradfs stated that she would 
support the project if the necessary draInage Improvements to 
her property are made. 

Dena Nev III e, res rding on Htil sborough Road, was sworn In. 
Ms. Neville stated her concern that this project wll I 
(ncrease the present drainage problems. Ms. Nevi I Ie 
d I str Ibuted cop les of a, Ietter she had rece I ved from the town 
In 1971 assurIng her that the town would make the necessary 
corrections to the drainage system at the IntersectIon of 
Pine Street and HIllsborough Road to provide for adequate 
drainage, but that these improvements were never done. 

Robert Morgan, Town Manager, was sworn In. Mr. Morgan stated 
that N.C.D.O.T. has verbally agreed to enlarge the draInage 
pipe across Hillsborough Road and the developer tonight has 
IndIcated he would enlarge the pipe under Ms. Elladls' 
drIveway. Mr. Morgan stated that Chris Peterson, Public 
Works Director, has stated that the culvert along Pine Street 
would have to replaced with a larger pIpe by the town tn 
order to,handle the present drainage problems. Mr. Morgan 
stated that the town staff had not consIdered the drainage 
ditch along HIllsborough Road running between Pine Street and 
Oak Street. 

Chris Peterson, Public Works Director, stated that the 
drainage problem on Ms. Nevi I Ie's problem could only be 
corrected would be to-Instal I storm drain pipe and catch 
basins. Even wlth'this, surface water would continue to run 
down HIllsborough Road without curb and gutter. 

Frances Watson was sworn In. Ms. Watson requested that 
fencing also be 
proposed project. 

tnstal led behind her house adjoIning the 

MOTION WAS MADE BY DOUG ANDERSON AND SECONDED BY JOYCE 
GARRETT THAT THIS PUBLIC HEARING BE CONTINUED ON SEPTEMBER 
11, 1984. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

*************** 

PUBLIC HEARI~G/COMMUNITY DEYELOPHENI BLOCK GRANT pROGRAM 

The Town of Carrboro has been awarded a total of $72,312 in 
Local Option CommunIty Development Block Grant funds since 
1982. To date, the town has only programmed $10,000 for 
Improvements to Old Pittsboro Road and Alabama Avenue. In 
order to program the remaIning $62,312, the town must hold a 
public hearing and submit a ~ev'sed application. 

Roy WIt lIford, Planning Director, stated that the admInistra­
tion was recommendIng that the Board of Aldermen authorize 
the staff to submIt an amended application whIch would 
provide up to $70,812 for the reconstructIon of Old Pittsboro 
Road. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JIM WHITE AND SECONDED BY JOHN BOONE THAT 
THE PUBLIC HEARING BE CLOSED AS NO ONE WISHED TO SPEAK. 
VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JIM WHITE AND SECONDED BY DOUG ANDERSON 
THAT THE ADMINISTRATION BE AUTHORZED TO SUBMIT AN AMENDED 
APPLICATION WHICH WOULD PROVIDE UP TO $70,812 FOR THE 
RECONSTRUCTION OF OLD PITTSBORO ROAD. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

****************** 

PUBLIC. ~EARJNG/HESOLUTION AUTHORIZIMG THE SUBMITTAL Of AN 
UMTA SECTION 9A GHANT ArpLICAIIO~ 

, 


I 


I 


I 




David Bonk. the town's transportation planner, stated that 

• 
the administration _as requestIng the Board of Aldermen's 
authorIzation to submIt an applicatIon for Sectfon~ 9A funds 
from the Urban Mass TransportatIon Administration for the 
purpose of upgrading bus shelter turnouts and graphIcs Tn 
addItion to transit planning assistance. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JIM WHITE AND SECONDED BY DOUG ANDERSON 


I 
THAT THE PUBLIC HEARING BE CLOSED AS NO ONE WISHED TO SPEAK. 
VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

The following resolution was Introduced by A'iderman John 
Boone and duly seconded by Alderman Dou Anderson. 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE FILING OF AN APPLICATION 
WITH THE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORATION, UNITED S"'TATES OF 


AMERICA, FOR A GRANT UNDER THE URBAN MASS 

TRANSPORTATION ACT OF 1964, AS AMENDED 


(Resolution No. 2/84-85) 


WHEREAS, the Secretary of Transportation is authorized to 
make grants for mass transportation projects; and 

WHEREAS, the contract for financIal assistance wi I I Improse 
certa I n ob I Igat Ions upon the app I' cant, I nc Iud rng the 
proviSion by It of the local share of project costs; and 

I 

WHEREAS, it Is required by U.S. Department of Transportation 
in accord with the provisions of Title VI of the Civil Rights 
Act of 1964, that In connectIon _Ith the filIng of an 
application for assistance under the Urban Mass 
Transportation Act of 964, as amended, the applicant give an 
assurance that It _II I comply wIth Title VI of the Clvl I 
RIghts Act of 1964 and the U.S. Department of Transportation 
requIrements thereunder; and 

WHEREAS, It Is the goal of the applicant that mInority 
business enterprise be uti Ilzed to the ful lest extent 
possible in connection with this/these project(s), and that 
defInite procedures shal I be established and administered to 
ensure that mInority businesses shal I have the maximum 
feasIble opportunity to compete for contracts when procurIng 
construction contracts, supplies, equipment contracts, or 

.consultant and other services; 
\ 

NOW. THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF 
THE TOWN OF CARRBORO: 

1. That th~ Town Manager is authorIzed to execute and file 
an application on behalf of the Town of Carboro with the U.S. 
Department of Transportation, to aId tn the financIng of 
planning and/or capital assistance projects pursuant to 
Section 9A of the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964, as 
amended. 

-I 
2. That the Town Manager Is authorized to execute and fIle 
with such applicatIon and assurance or any other document 
required by the U.S. Department of TransportatIon 
effectuating the purposes of TItle VI of the Clvt I Rights Act 
of 1964. 

3. That the Town Manager is authorIzed to furnIsh such 
addItional information as the U.S. Department of 
Transportation may require In connectIon with the application 
for the project. 

4. That the Town Manager Is authorized to set forth and 
execute affirmative minority busIness polIcIes In connection 
wIth the project·s procurement needs. 

5. That the Town Manager Is authorized to execute grant 
agreements on behalf of the Town of Carrboro wIth the U.S. 
Department of Transportation for aid In the fT~anctng of the 
plannIng and/or capital assIstance projects. 



The foregoing resolution having been submitted to a vote 
received the fol lowing vote and was duly adopted this 24th 
day of July, 1984: 

Ayes: Boone, White, Garrett, Norwood, Anderson •Noes: None 
Absent or Excused: Caldwel I 

******************** 
CONDIIIONAL USE eERMIT MODlflCAIIONLPLAHIAIlON PLAZA 

Plantation PartnershIp has requested a modifIcatIon to a I
conditional use permIt granted on February 27, 1983 to R.S. 

lloyd for construction of the Telo Shopping Plaza on a 23.5 

acre parcel located on the southwest corner of HIghway 54 and 

Highway 54 Bypass. The parcel Is Identified as Tax Map 108, 

part of Lot 35 and Tax Ma~ 114, Lot 30 and Is zoned 

Bustness-4. 


Greg Shepard, Zoning AdminIstrator, presented the proposed
amendments. 

Dwuane Stewart, representing the developer, requested the 
Board's favorable consideratIon of the proposed amendments. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY JIM WHITE THAT 

THE CONDITIONAL 'USE PERMIT MODIFICATION BE APPROVED AS 

RECOMMENDED. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 


*************** 

fiNAL PLAIA APeRO~AL REQUESI/WEATHERHILL IOWNHOUSES, PHASES I~ 

AHD Y 


Wells Management Group, Inc. Is applying for final plat I 
approval for Phases IV and V of the Weatherhll I Townhouses. ' 

These are the fourth and fIfth phases of sIx phases located 

on Cedarwood Lane, a prIvate drive with access to Beechwood 

DrIve. A conditional use permIt for this development was 

granted by the Board of Aldermen on March 22, 1983. 


Greg Shepard stated that the administration was recommending 

approval of the fInal plat subject to receipt of a 

performance bond or other securIty fn the amount of 

$44,088.00, and that the petltton for annexatIon Include the 

signatures of all new proprty owners prIor to annexation. 

The admInIstration further recommended that a public hearIng 

be scheduled for September 11, 1984 to consIder the 

annexatIon request. 


MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY DOUG ANDERSON 

THAT THE FINAL PLAT BE APPROVED SUBJECT TO THE ADMINISTRA­

ATfON'S RECOMMENDATIONS. VOTE: AFFIRMATIVE ALL 


The fol lowing resolutIon was Introduced by Alderman Anderson 
and duly seconded by Alder.an Boone. 

A RESOLUTION SETTING A PUBLIC HEARING TO 
CONSIDER THE ANNEXATION OF PHASES FOUR AND FIVE 
OF WEATHERHILL UPON THE REQUEST OF THE PROPERTY 

OWNER, WEATHRHILL LIMITED PARTNERSHIP I 
(ResolutIon No. 3/84-85) 

WHEREAS the Town of Carrboro has receIved a petltton from 

Weatherhlll Limited PartnershIp AssocIates requesting that 

Its property known as Phases Four and FIve be annexed Into 

the Town of Carrboro; and 


WHEREAS, the Town Clerk has certifIed that the petItion 

requestIng the annexation of this property ls suffIcIent In 

all respects under G.S. 160A-31; 


http:Alder.an
http:44,088.00


I 

NOW, THEREFORE, THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE TOWN OF CARRBORO 
RESOLVES: 

Section 1. The Board of Aldermen shal I hold a public hearIng 
on September 11, 1984 to consIder the voluntary annexation of 
Phases Four and Five of Weatherhill. 

SectIon 2. The Town Clerk shal I cause a notfce of this 
public hearIng to be published once In the Chapel Hili 
Newspaper at least ten days prIor to the date of the public
hearIng. 

SectIon 3. This resolutIon shal I beCOMe effective upon
adoptIon. 

The foregoIng resolution having been submitted to a vote 
received the fol lowIng vote and was duly adopted thIs 24th 
day of July, 1984: 

Ayes: Garrett, Anderson, Boone, WhIte, Norwood 
Noes: None 
Absent or Excused: Caldwell 

***************** 

ACCEPTAH~E OF BID EOR GARBAGE TRUCK 

The Board of Aldermen authorized $110,000 for the purchase of 
a new front-end loader. The admInIstratIon advertised for 
bId proposals and received bids from K~bco, Inc. ($92,069) 
and Carolina Waste Equipment Co. ($100,394). Only one the 
two bIdders met the requIred specIfIcations. Therefore, the 
admInistration recommended acceptance of the bId submitted by
Carolina Waste EquIpment Company for a total cost of 
$100,394. 

Chris Peterson, Public Works DIrector, explaIned that this 

I truck would be purchased under a lease/purchase agreement 
over 8 perIod of four years. 

MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY JIM WHITE THAT 
THE BID BE AWARDED TO CAROLINA WASTE EQUIPMENT CO. FOR A 
TOTAL COST OF $100,394 AND THAT THE ADMINISTRATION BE 
AUTHORIZED TO NEGOTIATE WITH VARIOUS LEASING COMPANIES FOR A 
FOUR-YEAR LEASE/PURCHASE CONTRACT OF THIS EQUIPMENT. VOTE: 
AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

***************** 

APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS 

The Board of Aldermen at Its worksesslon held on July 18, 
1984 recommended the appoIntment of Steve Oglesbee to the 
Transportation AdvIsory Board and Alderman Doug Anderson as 
the 11ason member to the Transportation Advisory Board. The 
Board further dIrected the Town Clerk to advertise any
remaInIng vacancIes ~o varIous town boards. 

.1 
MOTION WAS MADE BY JOHN BOONE AND SECONDED BY JIM WHITE THAT 
STEVE OGLESBEE BE APPOINTED TO THE TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY 
BOARD AND THAT DOUG ANDERSON BE APPOINTED AS THE BOARD'S 
REPRESENTATIVE ON THE TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY BOARD. VOTE: 
AFFIRMATIVE ALL 

Tom Gurganus, a member of the Board of Adjustment, requested
the Board consIder appoInting an In-town citIzen to the 
out-of-town positIon on the Board of Adjustment due to the 
problem of locating a county cItizen to serve In the out-of­
town seat. 

************** 

There being no further bustness, the meetlng was adjourned. 



~ (J. OJ~~rr-

Town Clerk 

I 


I 


.' 



